
                                                  CREED
                                ( A Look at the Apostles’ Creed )

…I believe in God, the Father Almighty, Creator of Heaven and Earth.

* Is there a God? How can we know? What evidence is there that God
   exist? Does it really matter one way or another? If there is a God, what
   is He like? 

I. It is essential to discover YOUR belief about YOUR God!

      A. It is crucial for you to be able to define and defend your faith!

          1 Peter 3:15

15 You must worship Christ as Lord of your life. And if someone asks 
about your hope as a believer, always be ready to explain it.


      B. Steven Weinburg, a theoretical physicist and atheist, says, 

          “ The world needs to wake up from the long nightmare of religion.

            Anything we scientist can do to weaken the hold of religion should

            be done, and in fact, may it be our greatest contribution to

            civilization.”


           1. Is God, or belief in God, to be equated with  
               anti-intellectualism?

           2. Are faith and science mutually exclusive?


     C. Albert Einstein said concerning atheism, “ the attitude of humility 
          corresponding to the weakness of our intellectual  
          understanding of nature and of our own being is necessary.”


          1. Concerning the nature of God, we all need to maintain the ability           

              to say, “I don’t know!”

          2. There is much about spiritual things that we simply do not

              know!

          3. The scripture is our foundation and the Holy Spirit is our guide

              and with that we place our trust and faith! 



II. The term “God, the Father Almighty” is a significant term!


    A. As a christian our belief is in a Heavenly Father who is almighty!!!


        1. Not a higher power, divine reality, powerful creative force!

        2. Max Planck, a theoretical physicist, is considered the father of 
            quantum theory. In a speech in 1944 he said,

            “ All matter originates and exists only by virtue of a force which    

            brings the particle of an atom to vibration and hold this most

           minute solar system of the atom together. We must assume behind

           this force the existence of a conscious and intelligent mind. This

           mind is the matrix of all matter!”

       3. George Lemaitre, a Catholic priest and cosmological physicist, 

           was the father of the Big Bang Theory. He said the universe had a 

           beginning, a day on which it was born. He called this a day in 
           which there was no yesterday! He said his theory made it 

           intellectually possible to reconcile faith and science! 


     B. We believe that the Father Almighty was maker of Heaven 
          and Earth!


          1. Moses, who lived in a polytheistic world was in a quandary 

              to explain who God was!

          2. When the Lord spoke to Moses he protested and ask God to 

              explain Himself!


              Exodus 3:9-14


9 Look! The cry of the people of Israel has reached me, and I have seen 
how harshly the Egyptians abuse them. 10 Now go, for I am sending you 
to Pharaoh. You must lead my people Israel out of Egypt.”

11 But Moses protested to God, “Who am I to appear before Pharaoh? 
Who am I to lead the people of Israel out of Egypt?”

12 God answered, “I will be with you. And this is your sign that I am the 
one who has sent you: When you have brought the people out of Egypt, 
you will worship God at this very mountain.”

13 But Moses protested, “If I go to the people of Israel and tell them, ‘The 
God of your ancestors has sent me to you,’ they will ask me, ‘What is his 
name?’ Then what should I tell them?”




14 God replied to Moses, “I am who I am. Say this to the people of Israel: I 
Am has sent me to you.” 15 God also said to Moses, “Say this to the 
people of Israel: Yahweh, the God of your ancestors—the God of 
Abraham, the God of Isaac, and the God of Jacob—has sent me to you.

This is my eternal name,

    my name to remember for all generations.


        3. This is a wordplay on the Hebrew word Yahweh! It means:

            “the source of all that is and has come to be and continues

             to be.”

   

   C. This statement could be described as where science and faith

        meet! 


        1. Science describes “particles, forces, gravity dark matter and 

            energy”. They describe how these and other things form and 

            sustain the universe! Why is this considered a conflict with  
            faith?

        2. Notice what Paul does and says in Acts 17:22-29!


            22 So Paul, standing before the council] addressed them as 
follows: “Men of Athens, I notice that you are very religious in every way, 
23 for as I was walking along I saw your many shrines. And one of your 
altars had this inscription on it: ‘To an Unknown God.’ This God, whom 
you worship without knowing, is the one I’m telling you about.

24 “He is the God who made the world and everything in it. Since he is 
Lord of heaven and earth, he doesn’t live in man-made temples, 25 and 
human hands can’t serve his needs—for he has no needs. He himself 
gives life and breath to everything, and he satisfies every need. 26 From 
one man he created all the nations throughout the whole earth. He 
decided beforehand when they should rise and fall, and he determined 
their boundaries.

27 “His purpose was for the nations to seek after God and perhaps feel 
their way toward him and find him—though he is not far from any one of 
us. 28 For in him we live and move and exist. As some of your own poets 
have said, ‘We are his offspring.’ 29 And since this is true, we shouldn’t 
think of God as an idol designed by craftsmen from gold or silver or stone.


        3. Paul was quoting the Greek philosopher and poet Epimenides!




        4. He was appealing to their intellect and saying, “ there is no  
            conflict here!” 
        5. “ Let me explain this God you are not aware of”!

        


III. Let God reveal and defined Himself!


     A. I believe in apologetics! Defending the faith! Explaining why I 

         believe what I believe!


         1. Ultimately, the burden of proof is with God Himself!


             Psalm 8:3-4


             When I look at the night sky and see the work of your fingers—

    the moon and the stars you set in place—

what are mere mortals that you should think about them,

    human beings that you should care for them?


         2. Paul says it this way in Romans 1:20!


             20 For ever since the world was created, people have seen the 
earth and sky. Through everything God made, they can clearly see his 
invisible qualities—his eternal power and divine nature. So they have no 
excuse for not knowing God.


         3. The scripture is a library that documents peoples’ experiences

             and beliefs about God! 


             Psalm 90:1-2


            Lord, through all the generations

    you have been our home!

Before the mountains were born,

    before you gave birth to the earth and the world,

    from beginning to end, you are God.


         4. Christianity teaches that while I may seem small and  
             insignificant, I am loved and called a Child of God!




     B. Belief in God does have huge implications!


          1. If He does exist then all things belong to Him!!

          2. I am accountable to Him!

          3. He does have an opinion about life!

          4. It really doesn't matter if I agree with Him or not! 

          5. If He exist and He is the Creator, the He is……. 

                                   Almighty!!!!!! 

     C. If we believe and serve the God of Christianity we:


          1. Live as Jesus lived!

          2. We love our neighbor!

          3. We even love our enemy! Yes, even pray for them!

          4. We forgive weather than seeking vengeance!

          5. We overcome evil with good!

          6. We do justice and practice lovingkindness!

          

     D. If we embrace our faith, we pursue God’s mission for the  
          world! 


          1. This and only this makes us authentically human!

          2. Life lived by design is the ONLY true way to fulfillment!


     E. St. Paul’s cathedral in London was designed by Christopher Wren.


          1. Construction began in 1675 and was completed 45 years later!

          2. The dome rises 365 feet into the air making it one of the tallest

              in the world. 

          3. Wren is buried in the crypt of the cathedral with an unassuming

              marker that reads:

              “ Here in its foundations lies the architect of this church and city, 

                Christopher Wren, who lived beyond 90 years, not for his own 

                profit, but for the public good. Reader, if you seek his

                monument- look around.”

     F. The same can be said about God-LOOK AROUND!!!




      

          


            

                 


